From: Paule Bredehoeft

Sent: Saturday, February 2, 2019 2:41 PM **To:** Jeff Healey < jeff.healey@richmondhill.ca>

Subject: Fw: Town File: D02-18018 - R.H. Christian Community Church

Town Planner: Jeff Healey, Senior Planner-Subdivision

Dear Sir,

We are concerned about the impact of 537 additional parking spaces on the church's lot exiting at the intersection of Weldrick and Atha Avenue

Even now, it is at times, difficult and even dangerous to **enter Weldrick coming from Atha** when most drivers leaving the present parking lot are forgetting to signal if they are exiting right to the East (towards Bayview) or left to the West.

Due to the Exit not quite facing Atha the drivers going West take a wide turn and come right in front of the Atha Ave exit.

The exit of the present parking lot should be realigned to safely exit Atha Ave right and left.

On the other hand, and quite personally, we do not understand why the Christian Community Church wishes to concentrate so many parishioners and activities in ONE LOCATION instead of building new churches in recently built subdivisions.

Paule & Marten Bredehoeft 324 Atha Avenue RICHMOND HILL L4C 2J7